
GURU NANK COLLEGE, DHANBAD 
Proceeding of IQAC 

 
A meeting of the IQAC was initiated observing the social distancing protocols on 17th December, 

2021, 11:30 am onwards in the IQAC Room, Bhuda Campus.  

The following Members were Present:  

1. Prof. Sanjay Prasad   - Chairman IQAC  
2. Sardar Diljaun Singh Grewal   - Secretary, Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad 
3. Prof. P. Shekhar   - Academician  
4. Sri Amresh Choudhary   - Alumni Representative  
5. Prof. Gopal Kumar Shandilya  - Senior Teacher  
6. Prof. Amarjit Singh    - Senior Teacher  
7. Dr. Mina Malkhandi    - Senior Teacher 
8. Prof. Santosh Kumar   - Senior Teacher 
9. Prof. Varsha Singh    - Senior Teacher 
10. Mr. Arjun Singh   - Students Representative 
11. Sri Sanjay Kumar Singh  - Non-teaching  Staff Representative  
12. Sri Sadhan Kumar Mishra  - Non-teaching  Staff Representative 
13. Dr. Ranjana Das.   - Co-ordinator I.Q.A.C.  

 
PROCEEDINGS: 
The proceedings of the previous meeting were read by the Coordinator, Dr. Ranjana Das. After 
which the meeting started with a welcome note by the Principal, Dr. Sanjay Prasad. 
 
Issues arising out, and action taken Report 
It was noted that the meeting of IQAC could not be called after the result received from NAAC, 

as it was decided to go for appeal, noticing a marked difference between the reports of NAAC Peer 

team and the DVV team. This meeting could be finally called after receiving a confirmation email 

from NAAC accepting our appeal for review of NAAC Results. 

Principal Dr. Sanjay Prasad brought into notice the action taken in view of the previous meeting 

and informed about the successful organization of 4th Guru Nanak Dev online lecture on National 

Education Policy, in which Prof. Ramesh Sharan was invited as the Chief Speaker. 

 

He further read aloud the NAAC Peer team report of the 2nd cycle and the members found the 

Peer -team report as positive and satisfactory. However, it was noted that some sections of the 

DVV need strict revaluation. 



 

Thereafter, Prof. P. Shekhar made point by point analysis of the Assessment Outcome Document. 

It was found that Criterion 1, Criterion 3 and Criterion 5 needed major review on part of NAAC. 

According to the Peer-team report the grade was 3.2 (almost 83% marks), however, the DVV 

report graded us 2.02(50% marks) which showed a marked difference and a matter of great 

concern. 

 

He further mentioned that the Perspective Plan of the Institution will also need some changes and 

additions, keeping in view the NAAC recommendations. 

 

The strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and challenges were laid down and the recommendations 

provided by NAAC Peer team were also discussed with the members of the Cell. It was noted that 

a canteen would be developed in the College campus at the earliest. 

 

Prof P. Shekhar questioned the reason behind the non-functioning of NSQF Add-on courses for a 

long time, to which the Principal provided the details of the course being under final confirmation 

from the University Academic Council. It was suggested by Prof. Shekhar to resume the NSQF 

Add-on Courses for students in face-to-face mode without any further delay. 

 

From here, the next agenda of the meeting was taken up and the Institutional Development Plan 

(to be submitted to RUSA) was discussed. It was informed that the plan is being made keeping in 

view the requirements of the National Education Policy – 2020. 

 

Thereafter, the members were informed about the Guru Nanak Dev Online Lecture to be organized 

by the Department of History on 26th December, 2021. 

 
There being no other issue to discuss, the meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the chair. 
 
 
 

  (Dr. Ranjana Das) 
Co-ordinator IQAC 

 


